Freedom of Information Act 2000 – looked after siblings 

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. How many looked after children are in the care of your local authority as of 1st April of the following years:

a) 2016 - Answer 645
b) 2017 - 641
c) And as of 20th February 2018 - 685
2. How many sibling groups were in the care of your local authority as of 1st April of the following years:

a) 2016 - 26
b) 2017 - 66

c) And as of 20th February 2018 - 87

3. For the answer to Q2a-c, how many are sibling groups comprising: 

a) 2 children - 2016 (5), 2017 (11), 2018 (13)
b) 3 children - 2016 (14), 2017 (22), 2018 (23) 

c) 4 children - 2016 (8), 2017 (13), 2018 (14)            

d) More than 4 children - 2016 (9), 2017 (20), 2018 (37) 
3. How many sibling groups identified in the answers to Q2a-c were all placed together as of 1st April of the following years:

a) 2016

b) 2017

c) And as of 20th February 2018

4. For the answers to Q3a-c, how many are: 

a) in unrelated foster care 

b) in kinship foster care 

c) in residential care 

d) placed for adoption? 

5. How many children in your care, who are part of a sibling group, were not living with at least one of those siblings as of 1st April of the following years:

a) 2016

b) 2017

c) And as of 20th February 2018

6. For the answers to Q5a-c how many were:

a) in unrelated foster care 

b) in kinship foster care 

c) in residential care 

d) placed for adoption?

7. Please state the number of looked after children in your care being raised by a connected person as of 1st April of the following years:

a) 2016

b) 2017

c) As of 20th February 2018

8. For the answers to Q7a-c how many are fostered by an older sibling? 

9. Please provide any current local policies and guidance on the placement of siblings within the looked after system.
In respect of Qs3 - 9 above, this is a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
We have duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.
We are unable to answer any of these questions without a manual trawl of whole cohort.  This would considerably exceed the cost limit which for the local government is set at £450.  This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

